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After I received my PhD, I had the opportunity to work at AIST in Tsukuba during 
2001-2002 as a research fellow. It was JSPS postdoc funding that made this possible. I 
had the time of my life. I found the Japanese people to be kind and gentle, always 
willing to help when I needed it. I stayed in a brand-new dormitory with floor-heating 
system and other up-to-date equipment. The Japanese work ethic was also impressive. I 
worked long days in a chemical laboratory developing new synthesis routes for paper 
chemicals. My Japanese colleague, however, worked much harder, sometimes late into 
the evening. He would open his sun lounger and sleep in the laboratory. I hope this 
wasn’t because I increased his workload too much. I also fell in love with Japanese food, 
especially sushi and sashimi. Thanks to my colleagues, I managed to achieve my 
scientific objectives as well. 
 
In early autumn 2007, the JSPS Stockholm Office contacted some former fellows in 
Finland about the idea of forming an alumni association. Then, on 16 November, a 
preparatory meeting for establishing a JSPS alumni club was held in the city of 
Helsinki. It was chaired by Prof. Hiroshi Sano, director of the JSPS Stockholm Office, 
and hosted by Prof. Matts Roos of the University of Helsinki. Probably inspired by my 
life in Japan, I was eager to participate in the establishment of the JSPS Alumni Club 
in Finland. I saw the Club as being a direct and efficient tool for building a bridge from 
Finland to Japan over which science, research and culture can find fruitful soil for 
mutual cooperation.    
 
In 2008, I was selected chairman of the JSPS Alumni Club in Finland. The other board 
members of the Club for the next three years are Dr. Markku Hauta-Kasari (University 
of Joensuu), Prof. Paula Kankaanpää (University of Lapland), Prof. Matti Leppäranta 
(University of Helsinki), Prof. Roos (University of Helsinki), and Dr. Eija Säilynoja 
(Stick Tech Ltd). Prof. Leppäranta holds the vice-chair of the board. 
 
Even though we are a young Club, our number has already started to grow rapidly, 
totalling 37 regular members and 11 associate members at the moment. As a JSPS 
Alumni Club family, we share a common objective of promoting scientific exchange 
between Finland and Japan in liaison with JSPS. In pursuit of this objective, the Club 
will provide personal and expert guidance to researchers in Finland concerning JSPS’s 
fellowship programs and will support Japanese researchers working in Finland. 
Furthermore, the Club will facilitate information exchange among its members, conduct 
joint activities with academic institutions and science promotion agencies, and 
disseminate information regarding Japanese science, technology, society and culture. 
 



We have three categories of membership: regular members, associate members, and 
honorary members. All persons who have or will receive support from JSPS, the 
Academy of Finland, or Finnish foundations collaborating with JSPS are eligible for 
regular membership. Individuals and organizations who are interested in pursuing and 
achieving the Club’s objectives are eligible for associate membership. Persons who have 
a distinguished record of promoting scientific exchange between Finland and Japan are 
eligible for honorary membership. Applications for regular membership are made to a 
designated board member. The board decides whether to grant membership. 
 
The Opening Ceremony and Summer Seminar were successfully held on 5 June at 
Aurinkoravintola, Turku, Finland. Other 2009 activities of the JSPS Alumni Club in 
Finland include one annual seminar and one General Assembly. The activities of the 
Club are distinguished by its high-caliber scientific seminars, including active social 
networking and evening programs. A General Assembly and seminar, titled “Advanced 
Models for Materials and Processes,” were held on 31 August-2 September at VTT 
Technical Research Centre of Finland, Espoo, Finland. 
 
As a young and vital Club, we welcome new members who are eager to participate in 
our activities. Of course, we wish you a wonderful Autumn wherever you may be!   
 


